Transcript of interviews with Neil Duffield, Paddy Lee and Steve Bartrum: RNLI Lifeboat Men at Gorleston

My name is Neil Duffield, and I am Lifeboat Operations Manager. I have been a volunteer with the National Lifeboat Association for the past 30 years. My main job is being a hairdresser, but I am on call 24 hours a day, 7 days a week for the RNLI. When the coastguard is called, I am the first person informed, and it is my responsibility to decide whether the lifeboat is launched or not.

When I first started working for the RNLI, the lifeboat was only capable of speeds of 12 knots, whereas now the can go 95. There are a lot more electronics onboard the lifeboat, and the nature of the lifeboat man has changed quite dramatically. It used to be mainly seafarers, who worked at sea, whereas now, most of the lifeboat men come from what we call ‘normal’ jobs – butcher, builder, anything – but they receive in-house training over a period of 5 years to become first-class lifeboat men. They need to be technicians and seafarers as well.

We currently have 22 volunteer crewmen. There is hardly a month goes by when somebody doesn’t show some interest in becoming a lifeboat man. They don’t always make the mark – they have to fit into the team, and be prepared to give the time, but we maintain a steady crew of 22.

My name is Paddy Lee, and I am the RNLI Station Mechanic. I have been on the lifeboat crew for 24 years, the last 11 years of which I have worked full-time. I am responsible for the upkeep and maintenance of the lifeboat and boathouse, so my typical day involves making sure the lifeboat is ready to go.

If there is an emergency, I will go down to the boathouse to start up the lifeboat, as it takes time to prepare. I’ll be down below making sure things are fired up and ready to go, for Steve to take control.

 I enjoy the comradeship – it’s not all doom and gloom, we do have a laugh as well. We don’t always go out in bad weather – sometimes it’s on nice, pleasant days. I don’t enjoy pulling bodies from the water, or not being able to help.

My name is Steve Bartrum, and I am a volunteer Coxan of the last 18 years. My typical day consists of going to my regular job as a scaffolder, and I wait to hear from Neil or my pager if we have to launch.

As a station, we have had 62 launches over the past year – 45 on the inshore lifeboat, and 17 on the all-weather lifeboat. Some incidents we have tackled have included transferring a lorry-driver from a ferry, and we towed in a guard vessel in the offshore field, about 35 miles out to sea.

Hopefully, the future will be stable – people will keep applying to be volunteers so that the tradition can go on.

